SHERIDAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY
- Record of Proceedings
Rediig gt February 24, 2003

A meeting of the Board was called to order by the President, Cliff Mueller at 7:37 p.m.
Present for the meeting Cliff Mueller, Bonita Hutcheson, Roger Rowland, Bill Carter, and Eddie
Kanoza.

Minutes: The minutes of January 27, 2003 were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report: Roger Rowland distributed copies of the Treasurer’s three-page
report, see exhibit A. In the checking account we have $78.13 and in the savings $13,890.71, for
a total of $13,968.84.

Roger also presented the 990 IRS return completed. He asked that the information be
transferred to the original form, signed and sent in. He asked that a copy be made for him.

The City of Sheridan is looking for new banking facilities. According to Cliff Mueller, the
two finalists would extend the same offer to both Sheridan Historical and Sheridan Celebrates.
Business Bank Broadway would give 1.4-% interest on checking and Colonial Bank in Englewood
would give 1.1-% interest.

Bonita Hutcheson presented a bill for copies $2.00 for January minutes and $2.00 for
February minutes; Roger presented a bill for $53.16 for postage and copies for the membership
drive. A motion was made by CIliff Mueller, seconded by Bill Carter to approve these bills. Motion
carried.

Edith Huck, Bonita Hutcheson, Rowena Yarbrough paid dues for one year; and Bill Carter
paid for two years.

Correspondence: Jean Hemm does a one woman 60-minute presentation called ‘On
the Homefront’. One Woman During WWII. A list of 2002 and 2003 dates and places was
included. She will do the program for groups. She was with the Shady Ladies of Central City.

Membership Brochure: Jean Moore and Roger Rowland mailed the letter and brochure
to long time citizens from the registration lists. A number of returns were received as not
deliverable. Max Duran letter was among them. He is a neighbor of Thea Hutcheson. Bonita will
ask Thea if Max has moved.

Mr. Albertson whose wife is Mila Rider mentioned in the Fort Logan/Sheridan book is a
regular at the Malley center. Bonita Hutcheson will contact him for more information.

Plats: Roger and Bonita have put this project on hold for now. He will research the
small grants offered by the state Historical Scoiety.

Events: Family Resources is holding an event on April 28, 2003 from 5:45 to 8:00 pm.
They would like us to have a table. At 5:45 chile and hotdogs will be served in the High School
Commons. Booths and tables will be in the gym. Look for the Sheridan Historical sign. We will
hold our meeting there.

Meeting: The next meeting is set for March 24" 2003.

Adjournment: There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
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